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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 -- MANCOS WEST WING – MONDAY, JANUARY 16, 2017 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Best Grant / Capital Improvements: Clara Martinez was present, and Dennis Humphries joined the meeting by phone to review the Best Grant/Capital Improvement estimates he has presented. The feedback Ms. Martinez has received from CDE on the Best Grant includes three main recommendations: to make sure everything is in the shorter application document; to make sure the facility assessment document is included in the application; strongly urged to remove the Bus Barn from the grant request. The next deadline on the grant is February 10.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President, Blake Mitchell, at 6:59 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Treasurer
	Present

	Monty L. Guiles
	Director
	Excused

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	K-12 Dean of Students/AD

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Emily Hutcheson-Brown
	Parent/Accountability Comm.

	
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent/Accountability Comm.

	
	Jacob Klopfenstein
	Journal Reporter


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the Regular Meeting Agenda for Monday, January 16, 2017, and add an addendum to conduct an Executive Session for personnel discussion. 
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the December 12, 2016 Regular Meeting.
Mr. Hunter seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
There were no presentations.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one signed up to speak.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to For the purpose of determining positions relative to matters that are subject to negotiations as authorized by CRS 24-6-402(4)(e), and for the purpose of discussion of personnel matters relating to specifically identified employees as authorized by CRS 24-6-402(4)(f), and for the purpose of having a conference with the Board’s attorney to receive legal advice on specific legal matters as authorized by CRS 24-6-402(4)(b).  These matters relate to resolution of a personnel matter.  Those present in the executive session at times requested by the Board President shall be members of the Board, the Superintendent, and Chrissie Miller.
Mr. Hunter seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
The Board departed the room at 7:02 pm. The Board returned to the room at 7:21 pm.
Mr. Mitchell called the meeting back to order and reported that no decisions were made during the Executive Session. 

REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson reported that the deficit spending he had predicted in his report has been negated. Ms. Miller found some errors alleviating the deficit, so a balance budget is being presented. He also reviewed options for covering for Ms. Epps through the end of the year and what the effect may be on the budget. He reviewed other unexpected expenses as well.
Mr. Hunter thinks that Mr. Hanson’s responsibilities are enough for him to focus on. It would be better to hire someone to cover for Cathy until the end of the year. Ms. Coppinger agreed and so did Mr. Mitchell.
PreK-5 Principal’s Report – Mr. Hanson added that Kate Kearns has really stepped up at the Early Learning Center. He also appreciates the efforts of Tracey Imel in helping to keep things together. Mr. Hanson also gave kudos to Cathy and Mr. Mitchell for their efforts on our behalf at the State Board Meeting. Mr. Mitchell wished that they had been able to make a rebuttal. Mr. Mitchell said it was a good experience and he had a great day working with Cathy.
Secondary Principal’s Report – Mr. Priestley reported on testing at the high school and reviewed his report. FFA is in Denver attending the Stock Show. He commended both of the new secondary teachers: Todd Sehnert, Middle School Math, and Rachel Shockley, High School English. There is an Open House on January 24, along with the Educational Fair and the Middle School will be fundraiser for the Middle School trip to the Grand Canyon.

Mr. Hanson reported that in the ten years he has been here the high school has had eight teachers in the Spanish program. He is going to ask the Board to decide whether the district can require a subject if it is only offered online. Mr. Priestley added more information on what colleges are looking for from students and what he has gone through as Principal trying to keep that position filled.
Dean of Student’s Report – Mr. Showalter handed out a report on referrals and also reported on sports and activities. 
Accountability Committee – Emily Hutcheson-Brown reported that at their last meeting the committee had discussed everything being discussing tonight; from options considered due to Ms. Epps accident to offering online classes.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Ms. Miller reported that the financial statements are looking good and are right on track for where they should be. 
BOCES – Mr. Hawkins reported that no meeting was held in January 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
DISCUSSION ITEMS

FY17 Budget – Ms. Miller reviewed all of the information which she presented as part of the Budget. Mr. Hunter asked about the heater backups. Mr. Hanson explained that the unit in the Performance Center has outlived its life, but instead of a replacement Maintenance has purchased several back up units for the part that keeps going out. 
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to consent to Action Items:  A- D
Mr. Hunter seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
ACTION ITEMS

A. Approve Updated 2016-2017 Substitute List
Approved by consent motion.

B. Act on Recommendation to Hire Rachel Shockley as HS English/elective Teacher for the 2nd semester of 2016-2017 school year
Approved by consent motion.
C. Act on Recommendation to Hire Jason Silva as Assistant HS Wrestling Coach.
Approved by consent motion.

D. Act on Recommendation to Hire James Lewis as MS Boys Basketball B Team Coach.
Approved by consent motion.

E. Act on Policy GBGG Request – Staff Discretionary Leave.
MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to act on the request to approve lifting the suspension on Policy GBGG to approve paying retiring staff this benefit.
Mr. Hunter seconds.
Discussion: several Board members requested more information. Mr. Hanson reported that for the three people retiring this year the additional expense would be $12,600.
AYE: Mr. Hunter. NO: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Mitchell. Motion fails 3-1.
F. Act on Policy GCQEA Request – Voluntary Early Retirement of professional staff.
MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to act on the request to approve lifting the suspension on Policy GCQEA and grant this benefit to people retiring this year.
         Ms. Coppinger seconds.
Discussion: several Board members requested more information. Mr. Hanson reported that the additional expense for the three members of the staff who are retiring would be $38,691.77. Mr. Hanson says that he can’t recommend either one.
AYE: None. NO: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. Motion fails 4-0.
G. Act on Resolution authorizing the use of a portion of beginning fund balance as authorized by Colorado statutes.
MOTION by Mr. Hunter: WHEREAS, C.R.S. 22-44-105 states that a budget, duly adopted pursuant to this article, shall not provide for expenditures, inter-fund transfers, or reserves, in excess of available revenues and beginning fund balance. 


WHEREAS, the Board of Education may authorize the use of a portion of the beginning fund balance in the budget, stating the amount to be used, the purpose for which the expenditure is needed, and the district’s plan to ensure that the use of the beginning fund balance will not lead to an ongoing deficit. 


WHEREAS, the Board of Education has determined the beginning fund balance is sufficient to allow for the one-time expenditure and the action will not lead to an ongoing deficit.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED:

In accordance with C.R.S. 22-44-105, the Board of Education authorizes the use of a portion of the FY2017 Beginning Fund Balance for the following funds:  General Fund, for a total amount of $29,206.18, due to the unspent grant funds from FY16 (CEI- $13,362.78 and READ - $15,843.40).

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the use of this portion of the beginning fund balance in the General Fund for the purpose set forth above will not lead to an ongoing deficit and will not need to be corrected in future years.

Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
H. Act on Resolution to approve FY17 Budget.
MOTION by Mr. Hunter: BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Education of Mancos School District RE-6 in Montezuma County that the amounts shown in the following schedule be appropriated to each fund as specified in the “Adopted Budget” for the ensuing fiscal year beginning July 1, 2016 and ending June 30, 2017, with the figures as written, and a TOTAL APPROPRIATION of $6,688,625.29
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
CORRESPONDENCE
Invitation to attend NSBA (National School Board Association) Annual Meeting in Denver, CO, March 25-27, 2017.
None of the Board members are interested in attending.
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS

The next Board Meeting will be held Monday, February 13, 2017.
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Ms. Everett asked everyone to be sure to give Margie Russell a hug if they see her around town.
ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:37p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
